ADRESSE TÉLÉGRAPHIQUE "STADACONA - PARIS" TÉL: CENTRAL 18-03 17 19
BOULEVARD DES CAPUCINES
PARIS

IV

11th March 1924.

Dear Mr. Currie,

I beg to acknowledge receipt

of your letter of the 21st of February

and I have not lost sight of the matter,

but up to the time of writing I have

received no confirmation from the Ministère

de l'Instruction Publique.

I was informed that the question had not been examined yet by the Committee of Equivalences, owing to more important matters having been put on the table, but I have the assurance from the Minister himself that any bachelor of civil law coming from Mc Gill University will be entitled to the equivalence in order to prepare the doctorat en droit. There is no doubt that before long the official confirmation of that right will be published and forwarded to you immediately.

Any matters pertaining to administrative decision always require some time before

Sir Arthur W. Currie, G.C.M.G., K.C.B., Principal and Vice-Chancellor, McGill University, MONTREAL.

B. C. Laugree